REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)                                              12th OCTOBER 2001

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – ARMITAGE ESTATE PHASE 2

1.0 Purpose of the Report
1.1 To seek approval of the sketch scheme and cost estimate for the environmental improvements to Armitage Estate Phase 2 in Little Hulton.  


1.2 To seek authority to invite tenders.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That the Lead Member approves the sketch scheme and cost estimate.

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders.

3.0 Background
3.1 The Armitage Estate consists of a mixture of houses, bungalows and low-rise flats totalling 164 tenanted properties, constructed in the post-war period.

3.2 The Estate has proved very popular, with a large number of homes acquired under the Right to Buy Scheme.  They are built on traditional lines with gardens front and rear, but the roads were not constructed to carry the current volume of traffic or cope with the amount of parking required.  On-street parking leaves vehicles vulnerable to crime and vandalism.

3.3 Detailed consultation on the sketch scheme proposals has taken place with the tenants.  This has been favourably received.

4.0 Details
4.1 The proposed scheme, which is a continuation of phase 1, will provide in-curtilage parking with new timber fencing and metal gates, where necessary, to improve the overall appearance of the estate, traffic flow and security.  


4.2 Dropped kerbs will be provided for existing and proposed parking places, together with access links across existing grass areas, from highway to drives, where appropriate.


4.3 Rear fencing will also be provided where properties abut open space and existing provision is inadequate.

5.0
Financial Implications
5.1 Expenditure will be phased as follows:




2001/02
2002/03
2003/04
Total

Works
220,000
312,000
    8,000
   540,000

Fees
  56,000
  22,000
    2,000
     80,000

Total
276,000
334,000
  10,000
   620,000

5.2 This scheme is funded by the Housing Capital Programme                             (Public Sector Environmental Improvements).

The cost estimate for the scheme is within the Housing Capital Programme allocation


5.3 The unit cost of improvements is £3780 per dwelling.  

The relatively high unit cost is due to - 

- The provision of 3 new access roads across grass areas is to enable residents to park on the new driveways
- To allow for additional excavations due to soft ground, as encountered on other schemes in the area.

6.0               Conclusion
6.1 Approval of the scheme will greatly enhance the quality of the environment for the residents of the Armitage Estate Phase 2.

Harry Seaton




Malcolm Sykes

Director of Housing Services 

Director of Development Service
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